LeRoy City Council
Budget Hearing & Special Council Meeting
Minutes
August 17, 2020	

Mayor Williams opened the hearing.
Council Members present were:
· Tim Harvey
· Jeff Brite
· Terry Tyler
· David Houston
· Kyle Hull
Mayor Williams absent
Employees:
· Nikki Houston
· Aaron Copeland
· Tom Robrahn 
Denice Yoho called in to ask questions concerning the budget, it was explained that the reason for the mill increase was to fund a full-time police department.  The hearing was closed at 6:22 PM.  
Mayor Williams called the City of LeRoy Special Meeting to order at 6:30 PM., with all council members present.
Houston moved and Tyler seconded to approve the August 17th, 2020 agenda with the addition of a 10-minute executive session. Motion carried 5-0.
Hull moved and Brite seconded to approve the 2021 budget as presented.  Motion carried 5-0.
Ronda Gilbert with the Coffey County Housing Authority updated the council on the moderate-income grant.  With the deadline drawing near she went over the estimated expense and the grant’s request of matching funds.  After much discussion Tyler moved and Brite seconded to give 50K towards the grant in contingent of receiving the grant; asking the commissioners to allow the city to use infrastructure funds first and if not use the money out of the general fund.  Motion carried 5-0.
Houston made a motion to go into executive session with the Mayor, Council and the City’s attorney, Tom Robrahn, for personnel matters of non-elected personnel to discuss specific personnel matters, not general personnel policies pursuant to K.S.A. 75-4319 (b), Tyler seconded.  Motion carried 5-0.
Upon returning from the executive session at 6:52 PM there was no action taken.  
Tyler moved and Hull seconded to approve Ordinance #433, accepting the 2020 Edition of the Uniform Public Offense Code for Kansas Citites.  Motion carried 5-0.
Superintendent Copeland presented a bid from Killough Construction, Inc. for patch work needing done on the city streets in the amount of $29,240.  Houston moved and Brite seconded to accept the bid.  Motion carried 5-0.  He then presented a proposal from Enviro-Line Co., Inc. in the amount of $6950 plus freight for a new pump at the South lift station.  Hull moved and Tyler seconded to accept the proposal.  Motion carried 5-0.
Tyler moved and Hull seconded to adjourn the meeting.  Motion carried 5-0.

